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The Deuce is Loose 
   The Deuce is Loose! Come join your neighbours every Tuesday 
evening at the Belfast Rec. Centre for our local fundraiser and 
progressive lottery. Ticket sales and kitchen/bar opens at 6:00 pm. 
Trivia with prizes starts at 7:30 pm. Advance tickets available at 
Cooper’s Red and White. 
 
Belfast Consolidated School Report 
   We just completed our first fundraiser of the year with our Mason 
Jar recipes. We raised approximately $3,500.00 for the school!  
Thanks to all those who bought a jar(s) from one of our students.   
We will be doing an Indigo Book Sale night on Thursday, November 
14th from 5:30-8:30PM. For every book purchase, we receive a 
portion of the sale. Last year, we raised over $800.00! There is no 
additional cost to the customer. If you buy any merchandise, books 
or gifts (excluding gift cards), we get 20% of that sale.  If you buy $50 
worth of books, $40 to Indigo, $10 to the school. 
   Our sport teams are off to a great start! We participated in cross 
country running, volleyball, and golf. We will be putting basketball 
teams in the league as well. If there are people interested in helping 
teams, please let us know. 
   Pickle ball for +35 years of age happens on Monday and Thursday 
evenings at the school starting at 7:00PM. Cost is a donation of a 
$1.00 or $2.00! We also hope to have badminton for adults this 
winter as well. Stay tuned! 
   Our choir sang the National Anthem at the Charlottetown Islands 
game on Friday, Oct 18th.  We feel we propelled them to the overtime 
win! Next, we will be singing at the UPEI Panthers basketball game 
on Saturday, November 2nd. 
A reminder, our Remembrance Day Service will be on Wednesday, 
November 6th at approximately 1:30PM.  Members of the public are 
invited. 
   You can follow us on Twitter @BelfastBulldog, or at 
https://www.belfastconsolidated.wordpress.com/. 
 

Mr. John Munro, Principal Belfast Consolidated School 
(mjmunro@edu.pe.ca) 

 
Point Prim Lighthouse 
    Our 2019 season has come to a very successful end. Thank you to 
our staff; Lori, Rose and Goldie for keeping the lighthouse working 
like a well-oiled machine and thanks to our many visitors who help 
us stay open year after year. It has been fun, see you in June! 
 
Santa Claus is Coming to Belfast! 
   Santa Claus will be at The Belfast Rec. Centre Saturday, December 
7th for a Children’s Christmas Party from 2:00 to 5:00 pm. All children 
will receive a gift from Santa. Please sign up your child with a Lions 
Club Representative, at Coopers on Tuesdays or Saturdays from 2:00 
to 6:00 pm, or at the Belfast Rec Centre on Tuesdays from 6:00 to 
8:00 pm. 
   This Belfast Community Event is sponsored by the Belfast Lions 
Club and is for children age new-born to Grade 6 inclusive. 
Refreshments will be provided courtesy of the Mount Buchanan-
Point Prim Women's Institute. 

Sir Andrew Macphail Homestead 
   Christmas Craft Fair on Sunday, November 17th from 11:00-3:00. 
Vendors set up in different rooms of the Homestead, Linda makes 
fresh biscuits and soup or stew and you can buy your wreath, some 
condiments, books, decorations, art and more.  
   Christmas Dinners are a special annual event. Turkey dinner with 
all the trimmings, plum pudding, fire burning, live background music 
and we'll end off with some caroling. Reservations are essential, 
$37.00 per person, book online at www.macphailhomestead.com or 
email Angie Jeffrey at macphailhomestead@gmail.com. The dates 
are Saturday, November 23rd at 6:00pm, Sunday 24th at 2:00pm, and 
the following Friday, November 29th at 6:00pm. 
   Please feel free to visit our beautiful forests and grounds year-
round. 
 
Belfast Historical Society 
   BHS would like to thank all of our supporters for another great year 
at The Croft House.  We can now be reached by e-mail 
at bhs@bellaliant.com or, for the latest news of all our activities, 
check Facebook: Belfast Historical Society. 
   “Christmas in Belfast” Market - An annual favourite! 
Saturday, November 30th from 9:00am-2:00pm.  Find top-notch, 
quality wares and enjoy a tummy warming lunch with your 
besties. Volunteers or vendors, call Doris at (902) 659-2704. 
   This year, our market day coincides with St. Andrews Day.  St. 
Andrew is the patron Saint of Scotland, and in remembrance of him, 
we (and Scots around the world) are asked to do kindnesses as we 
can.  In conjunction with our Christmas Fair we will be holding a 
Kindnesses Auction. We are asking if members of the community 
could offer goods or services — big or small— to auction on-line. A 
cake baked and delivered?   Reading to a senior?  Music 
lessons?  Stack wood? Wash windows?  Knitted mitts? If you have 
kindnesses (goods or services) to offer, please contact Audrey at 
(902) 940-4784 or any member of the Society. Important fundraiser 
for renovation project at 1876 historic building in Selkirk Park. 
   Annual General Meeting for the BHS is coming up:  watch for 
information.  If you are interested in arts, culture, heritage and 
history, we are the group for you!  Annual memberships are $20.00. 
Please contact Gordon at 902 651- 2866. 
   The BHS is planning to make copies available of the “Belfast 
People” audio tapes from nearly 50 years ago, and also copies of the 
new video by Mille Clarkes (using those bygone voices)— a video we 
recently launched. Contact Gordon: 902 651-2866. 
   Please like and follow our Facebook page: Big Belfast: A Rural 
Community Model. Lots of good things happening here!  
 
Belfast Lions Cash Draw  
   The Belfast Lions Club 31st Annual Cash Draw, coming to you this 
year on Saturday, November 16th, 2019, at Belfast Consolidated 
School. Top prizes of $10,000.00, $3,000.00 and $2,000.00 with 
various other quality prizes. Only 325 tickets are sold. Cost $100.00 
each. Buffet meal at 6:00PM with draw beginning at 7:00PM. The 
Belfast Lions wish to thank each of you very much for your kind 
support in this community fund raiser. 
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Belfast Lions Community Birthday Calendars – 2020 
   The 2020 edition of the Belfast Lions Community Spirit Calendar is 
now being prepared for publication. If you are a Calendar subscriber, 
a Lions Club member will be contacting you to verify your 
information. If you are not a subscriber and would like to be included 
in the 2020 Calendar campaign, please contact any Belfast Lions Club 
member, e-mail us at BelfastLionsCalendar@outlook.com, or 
contact Henry Kliner at 902-978-2447. 
 

Thank you for your support of this yearly fundraiser! 
 
 
 

Wood Islands Women’s Institute 
   Our Christmas Auction will be held Friday, November 22nd at 
7:00pm in our schoolhouse hall at #822 TCH in Wood Islands. Come 
and get your Christmas baking - goodies and gifts. Storm date 
Saturday, Nov. 23rd at 7:00pm. 
   Wood Islands Institute will host a "Picture with Santa" afternoon 
on Saturday, November 30th 2:00-4:00pm. Come bring the whole 
family, or children, or grandchildren and have your picture taken 
with Santa in our heritage one room schoolhouse. Just $5.00 and we 
will e-mail your pictures for you to print off for Christmas giving. 
 
 
 
MacLean’s Christmas Tree Farm 
   Warren and Sandy MacLean would like to thank our valued 
customers for choosing our Christmas trees and wreaths over the 
past 30 years. Although enjoying our retirement, we will certainly 
miss your friendship, stories, and smiles from the children during the 
Festive Season. Happy Holidays to all! 
     Thank you again, 
                Warren and Sandra MacLean 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Coffee Time at the Belfast Rink  -  Tuesdays 9:00 - 11:00 AM 
   Enjoy meeting casually with folks in our community. No meeting, 
nothing organized, no pressure!!! FREE Coffee and Tea with possibly 
a treat! Play a game of pool, cards, dominoes, etc. 

ALL WELCOME! 
 

BURNING PERMITS ARE FREE 
 

A friendly reminder from your Fire Department 
PLEASE READ THE PERMIT CAREFULLY, FRONT AND BACK 

 
UNDER SECTION 30.(3) A PERMIT ISSUED UNDER SUBSECTION (1) 
SHALL NOT BECOME VALID UNTIL THE APPLICANT HAS NOTIFIED 
THE FIRE DEPARTMENT RESPONSIBLE…AND GIVEN DETAILS OF 

THE FIRE 
 

FIRE CHIEF: JASON RECTOR  388-1937 
DEPUTY CHIEF: DARCY MACPHERSON 940-0174 
PRESIDENT: RICHARD HEWS  213-3247 
 
   THE FIRE PREVENTION ACT, states from March to December any 
year... -"there shall be NO OPEN FIRES (GRASS, BUSH ETC) WITHOUT 
A PERMIT". 
   Landowners, contractors, government/private projects are 
required to have burning permits which are available from the Dept 
of Energy & Forestry District Office, West Royalty on Beach Grove 
Road (368-4800). It is VERY IMPERATIVE that the landowner check 
the fire index via internet, local radio stations, TV and the newspaper 
also report the fire index each day through the summer month. If in 
doubt, contact the Forestry Dept. 
 

PLEASE NOTE THE NEW CHANGES LISTED BELOW: 
FAILURE TO HAVE A VALID BURNNG PERMIT WILL RESULT IN AN 

INVOICE FOR SERVICES OF $200.00 OR MORE 
 
 
 
 
 

The Belfast Lions Newsletter is sponsored by the following local businesses. 
The Belfast Lions Club would like to say, “Thank you!”   This ongoing and generous support is what keeps this Newsletter in publication. 

Support your local business providers and keep Belfast strong! 

 

Computer and Electronics Services 
In home help for all systems 

PC / Mac / iOS / Android / Linux 
Email, Internet, Printers, Cell Phones, Networking, 
Virus Removal, System Tune-ups, Home Theatre, 
Video Monitoring, Custom Web Design and more! 

Henry Kliner   (902) 978-2447 
e-mail:  henry@henrykliner.com 
website:  www.henrykliner.com 

 

Cooper’s Red & White 
 

Fall Hours 
Monday – Saturday: 7:00 AM – 7:00 PM 

Sunday: Closed 
Beginning September 23, 2019 

 
 

Nicholson Industrial Products 
Nite Guard solar – the only deterrent for skunks, racoons, 
etc. that works! Spray this harmless fragrance and pests 
are gone! 
Buying derelict vehicles, machinery and metals – copper, 
brass, stainless, aluminum and batteries. Good used tires 
from $25.00. Free drop off for white goods and scrap. 
Will do property cleanups. 

 
659-2457 or 620-9335 

mailto:BelfastLionsCalendar@outlook.com
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J.E.M. Electric Carries a complete line of 

Generac auto-start, standby generator units, 
portable and pressure washer Generac units also 
available. Generlink (meter base hookups). 
Complete electrical service. Call Erwin at: 

902-626-9849   or   902-659-2872 
Email:   jemelectric@pei.aibn.com 

 

  

1800 
Point Prim Road Belfast C0A 1A0 (902) 659-2851 

Open May 1st – October 31st Off Season (902) 659-2524 
Facebook Page Kro In The Skye Art Studio 

krointheskye@hotmail.com 
krointheskye.com 
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Terry Huestis 

Painting and Renovations 
 

Call Terry 
902-394-1870  or  902-651-2146 

 

 
902-838-4030 ext.221  Toll free: 1-855-297-989   

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

655 University Avenue 
Charlottetown, PE 
(902) 894-5011 

Proudly Supports the Belfast Lions Club 

  

 

Newsletter Information and Guidelines 
For all ads, submissions, comments and suggestions, please use ONLY 
BelfastNewsletter@outlook.com. 
Community service announcements are included at no charge and should generally be 
limited to a maximum of a quarter page (~30 lines / 300 words). Larger community notices 
may be included if space permits. 
* The Belfast Lions Newsletter is a community service of the Belfast Lions Club. Content or 
opinions expressed in the newsletter are not necessarily those of the Belfast Lions Club, 
the Editor, Advertisers or associated organizations. We reserve the right to edit for 
content, length, size and/or to choose not to accept any and/or all submission(s) without 
prejudice. 
 
Deadline for next newsletter is November 22nd, 2019 at 6:00 PM. 
E-mail: BelfastNewsletter@outlook.com 
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